
 

 

1 | P a g e  

 

 

MONKTON PARK PRIMARY SCHOOL 

 

Minutes of the Virtual meeting of the Governing Body 

Thursday 18th March 2021 

Via Microsoft Teams 

(Subject to the approval of the Governing Body at the next meeting) 

       

 

Present:      

  

 

Sean Dennien SD (Co-Chair), Ian Sankey IS (Co-Chair), Jess Baldry 

JB, Barbara Hearn BH, Ed Bailey EB Chris Dutton CD, Rod Key RK, and 

David Palmer DP, Phillip Barnett PB, Steve Rafferty SR (Headteacher) 

and Jan Douglas JD  

Katie Kelly KK (Clerk to the Governors) 

4.1 

 

Welcome and Apologies 

IS welcomed everyone to the meeting.  Apologies received from Matt Slee 

MS 

4.2 Declarations of Interest 

None 

4.3 Minutes & Matters Arising  

The minutes of the meeting held on 21st January 2021 were confirmed as 

correct.  IS to sign and return to the Clerk.   

4.4 Setting Our Strategic Direction 

COVID Catch up Funding All schools will receive £20,000 catch-up funding.  

The reading programme will commence at the end of June (delayed due 

to the Consultant catching COVID), this however will allow children to return 

and teachers to assess what extra support is needed. 

£6,000 will be spent on the KS1 and KS2 tutoring programme which will 

commence 22nd March.  Sue Wild is currently on a phased return to school, 

she will be delivering the interventions and spending time assessing student 

needs.  RK asked what can the funds be used for?  SR advised that some 

schools have used it to purchase laptops, lots of schools have paid for either 

inhouse tutoring or the national tutoring scheme.  IS asked when will the 

school know the full extent to catch-up required?  SR confirmed that the 

school would be using new assessments and teacher assessments to review 

the children’s needs.  Most catch-up would be covered by good quality 

teaching in the classrooms.  Any issues will be discussed across the Key stage 

for shared understanding 

4.5 

 

Monitoring & improving our performance 

Headteacher Report (HTR) The report was available for the governors to 

read before the meeting.   

SR gave an overview of the report.  School is pleased with the numbers for 

the September 2021 intake.  There are 50 1st place preferences for the 38 

spaces, which should mean the year group will be full. 
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The school have invested in PSHE programme called Jigsaw.  The 

programme covers the statutory requirements that will be in place from 

September.  The parents have been informed via the school newsletter of 

the new programme.  An information meeting will also take place after the 

Easter holiday to give parents further details.  The feedback from the staff 

and pupils so far has been positive.  It supports staff and allows the children 

to talk. 

SR asked if any of the governors would like to read through the scheme of 

works.  RK offered to work through it.  The new programme has been 

reflected in the PSHE policy; the governors were asked if they agreed to 

changes in the policy?  The governors all agreed to the changes. 

The school would like to invest in a new assessment programme.  

Renaissance Assessments are computer based adaptive system which 

change each question depending on the child’s previous answer.  The 

assessments are low impact and will quickly show the child’s attainment 

without staff have to mark tests.  The costs for a 15-month contract are 

£2,300.  SD noted the high cost for only 15 months.  SR assured governors 

that a large portion of the initial cost was for staff training and that in the 

future the costs would be less. JB asked if other schools were using the 

assessments, SR confirmed that there are no other local schools, however 

nationally many are using them.  DP thought an adaptive test was a good 

idea and would help motivate pupils.  SR advised that a class could be 

assessed in 20 minutes, with detailed reports available for each pupil 

immediately.  IS felt that the programme would be incredibly supportive for 

the staff and pupils especially if it were available soon.  SD asked if there 

would be flexibility for extra testing?  SR confirmed that there would be but 

that the school would not intend to test more than 3 times a year. 

The governors were happy to all agree to the purchase. 

Due to COVID, this years Sports Premium has not all been used.  There is a 

surplus of £8,000.00.  The school would like to build a 200m running track 

around the perimeter of the field.  The track would be built from recycled 

rubber mulch resembling bark chip and would bend with the field and 

surrounding area.    F&P have agreed that Redlynch Leisure’s quote offered 

the best value for money.  SR has spoken with FOMPS, they would be willing 

to fund the additional £10,000 required for the £18,000 build.  RK asked if the 

track would require specialist shoes?  SR confirmed no.  DP thought that a 

woodland running trail would be a great opportunity for the school.  SD 

asked if it was an oval track?  SR advised that it snaked around the field 

over 200m.  RK asked what had happened to the Amphitheatre build that 

FOMPS had agree to pay for?  SR advised that the build had been 

postponed due to COVID.  The building materials for the project are 

currently difficult to obtain.  The project would be considered again in the 

future.  IS agreed that in non-COVID years FOMPS usually raised over 

£10,000, so hopefully the project would only be delayed for a short period. 
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All of the governors agreed to the Running Track project. 

Covid19 Impact Update 

The risk assessments have been updated to include staff testing using 

Lateral Flow tests.  It will be updated again due to the need for staff to 

continue testing over the Easter holidays.   

4.6 

 

Managing our resources effectively 

F&P Minutes DP gave a brief overview of the meeting held on 1st March.  

The budget surplus remains, the school have seen an increase in costs, due 

to additional supply needs and COVID mitigation costs.  However, this is 

countered by reducing costs due to COVID cancellations in training etc.   

SQ is currently chasing Braeside debtors from last year. 

50 Pupils have chosen Monkton Park as their 1st place preference for 

September 2021, which is excellent news. 

The school are looking to repurpose the Bungalow and make it into a 

useable space.  It was last used in 2009 but due to Safeguarding issues it 

was abandoned.  A skip will be arriving in the Easter Holidays and keeping 

inline with COVID rules, volunteer staff will empty the building. 

The school are hoping to convert the IT suite into a Library.  With the use of 

Chrome books, the school no longer require a dedicated room with fixed 

computers.  Borough Lands have agreed to fund £3,500 worth of new 

books. 

The two remaining class refurbishments will continue at approximately 

£8,000 per class. 

The school had an outdoor play and learning audit, covering how children 

and staff play.  Annabel Collyer will lead the new scheme.  There will be a 

need for an outdoor play governor.  SD and IS agreed to arrange this. 

The school drains have been unblocked again today.  Jet Rod advised that 

they need a really good clean. 

SQ has arranged for the completion of the remaining roof repairs. 

 

HR Minutes The committee have not met since the last meeting.  The HT 

mid-year review was positive. 

4.7 Increasing Governor Effectiveness 

Governor Training BH has attended SEND link governor training.  The course 

is a series of 4 sessions, BH will attend the next ones in May and July.  PB has 

attended 2 of his 3 new governor training sessions.  IS asked if the session 

were helpful, PB confirmed that the online learning was excellent.  SD 

reminded governors to take advantage of the training whilst it is online. 

Governor Day 

The governor day will be postponed until term 5.  The theme will be 

emotional support.  Talking with the SENCO and Family Support.  Depending 

on the COVID rules this may have to take place online. 

4.8 Approval of Policies 
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Behaviour Policy: The policy was approved at the last full governors 

meeting.  SR to add to School Bus. 

4.9 Any Other Business  

There has been no response to the current Parent Governor vacancy.  A 

short discussion followed about how to widen the appeal and encourage 

more parents to take an interest.  SR suggested sending a questionnaire to 

parents.  The governors agreed.  SR & KK to arrange. 

Date of next meeting - The next scheduled meeting is on Thursday 29th April 2021 it 

will be via Teams at 6.30 pm. 

  


